





Notice of Nomination Day For the Municipal Election held on October 18th, 2021.

Nominations for the election of candidates for the Town of High Prairie Municipal Election must be received no later than 12:00 p.m. (noon) on September 20th, 2021

Number of Vacancies: Mayor: 1 Councillors: 6

Candidate Packages can be picked up at the Town Office located at 4806 - 53 Avenue or downloaded at our website www.highprairie.ca under the "News and Announcements" tab.

Candidates can drop off their package at the Town Office located at 4806 - 53 Avenue or email <u>developmentclerk@highprairie.ca</u>.

For more information call 780-523-3388.



Kids are back in School A reminder that school zones are in effect on all School Days from 8:00 am to 4:30 pm.

Play Ground Zones are 30 km starting at sunrise to sunset.



The penalty for failing to stop for a school bus with its alternating flashing lights activated is \$543.00 and 6 demerit points.

NOTEWORTHY

UPCOMING COUNCIL MEETINGS

September 28th and October 12th at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers.

OFFICE CLOSURE

The Town Office will be closed Thanksgiving Monday October 11th, 2021

Town Utility Emergency 780-523-7620



Check out our website www.highprairie.ca

30

Town of High Prairie Recreation Department

Yay! it's hockey season!! We are very excited to announce that Kokum's Shack is our fantastic new concession operator - make sure to come and try their delicious meals!



Minor Hockey and the Red Wings are getting ready to hit the ice!! Check out the arena schedule on our Events page at www.highprairie.ca.

The High Prairie Aquatic Centre is taking registrations now for the first Red Cross swimming lessons of the fall! Join our qualified instructors in the pool on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons for October 5th to 28th. Check our town website for more details, and 'like' us on Facebook for more information.





Check out our public swimming programs on our website at https://highprairie.ca/p/schedules.

The final ball tournament of the season is taking place at Jaycee Park from Friday, September 24th to Sunday September 26th!! Check the games out, and cheer on your favorite players!



If there are any instructors in our Region who would like to teach any kind of course from fitness to crafts, please let us know!

Email Ramona Rollins at recsuperintendent@highprairie.ca to set up a meeting and dicuss your program ideas.



Here are some of the activities of Public Works in August

- *47th Street capital project is competed. Awaiting the deficiencies to be corrected and then will issue a construction completion certificate and monitor for warranty issues.
- *The gas line heater capital project is being worked on.
- *Line heater has been ordered and is being manufactured. Connection spools and piping is also being manufactured.
- *Lagoon cell cleaning will not be able to be done this year and will need to be carried forward. Public Works will issue another RFP and have a price for the 2022 capital program.



Fire Safety High Prairie Fire Department

This past month we have responded to smoke alarm calls due to steam from showers.



High humidity carries dense moisture particles that your smoke detector may confuse for smoke particles. The air is dense enough to scatter the light beam of a photoelectric senor or cling onto the ions in an ionization chamber.

So if your smoke detector sits right outside a steamy bathroom, you may want to move it to a different location to prevent false alams.



There is evidence in town of improper Fire Door maintenance. Fire exit doors are not permitted to have any barrel bolts, chains, L-hook or any other latching appliance except the one door latchina mechanism. This is defined by the National Fire Code Alberta Edition 2.7.2.17 and the National Building Code Alberta Edition.



Attention Residents

Please do not overfill your garbage bin as it may not be picked up and could cause debri around your street.